

Ein cyf/Our ref:

CEO.033a.0116

Gofynnwch am/Please ask for:

Nicola Gillies, PA to Chief Executive

Rhif Ffôn /Telephone:

01267 239581

Ffacs/Facsimile:

01267 239579

E-bost/E-mail:

nicola.gillies@wales.nhs.uk

Dyddiad/Date:

16 February 2016

Swyddfeydd Corfforaethol, Adeilad Ystwyth Hafan Derwen, Parc Dewi Sant, Heol Ffynnon Job Caerfyrddin, Sir Gaerfyrddin, SA31 3BB

Corporate Offices, Ystwyth Building Hafan Derwen, St Davids Park, Job's Well Road, Carmarthen, Carmarthenshire, SA31 3BB

William Powell, AM Chair Petitions Committee National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay Cardiff CF99 1NA

Dear Mr Powell

P-04-532 Improving Specialised Neuromuscular Services in Wales

People living in the Hywel Dda area access neurological services hosted by ABMU. Consequently the ABMU service described is also delivered on behalf of those people with neuromuscular disorders in Hywel Dda.

The Health Board is progressively strengthening its joint working with ABMU and is in discussion regarding improving access to neurology clinics and extending the service already available. As part of this process Hywel Dda will review the number of neuromuscular clinics delivered as a satellite service in its acute hospitals as well as access to the neuromuscular clinics available in ABMU.

Yours sincerely

Steve Moore Chief Executive